Town of Haw River 

Town Council Working Meeting

Monday, July 27, 2009
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held a Working Meeting on Monday, July 27, 2009 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 6:00 p.m.
Council Members Present: Mayor Buddy Boggs, Ricky Honeycutt, Lee Lovette and Jamie Joseph

Council Members Absent: Jeff Fogleman

Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Atty. Rob Jennings and Clerk Speicher.

Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 6:15 p.m.

Discussion of Annexation Study: Manager Earp stated that Mr. Jesse Day of the PTCOG was asked by the Council to revisit the 1998 Annexation Study and determine the feasibility of proceeding with an annexation in the current environment.  Mr. Day brought the Council up to date with the Annexation Law as it has passed the house; he stated the legislation, at present, seems to have no traction in the Senate. The new law will require 15% of the residents of the Town and the annexed area to sign a petition requesting annexation, require a two-year waiting period and require services be provided within three years.
Mr. Day presented the Town of Haw River Annexation Study. The study area meets the Contiguity test with 15.3 of the external boundary (12.5% required) contiguous to the Town limit. The area meets the subdivision test as 86.5% of the study area is residential (60% minimum) and 63.4% of the acreage consists of lots or tracts three acres or less (60% minimum). According to the study, the Town should realize an annual budget surplus of $182,065 not including water/sewer gain of $38,759 for a total of $220,824. Annual Capital Costs for water & sewer estimated at $306,00 for an estimated annual deficit of $86,823. Mr. Day reviewed the Cost and Revenue Estimates on Page 20 of the Study (incorporated by reference). 
Mr. Day stated that the Annexation meets the legal tests. The Town of Haw River would have to adhere to the strict time-line of annexation (incorporated by reference). The Council asked Manager Earp to be ready to pass a Resolution of Intent at the September 8, 2009 meeting.

Discussion of Sewer Capital Improvement Plan: Manager Earp explained that the current Capital Improvement Plan was approved in 2007. It should be updated every three years. It is customarily a five year plan but the one proposed goes to 2016. Manager Earp asked the Council to review the Plan for approval at the August 3, 2009 Council meeting.

Discussion of the HUD Hope VI Grant: Manager Earp explained that pursuant to a conversation with Mr. Lawrence Gnession, HUD Grant administrator, that the date of the release of the Hope VI Grant is approximately 60 days away. An RFP for a developer is required. The project proposed by Mr. Jeff Harbison for the building on Stone Street is a good prospect for the Hope VI Grant and stands a good chance of approval. The project will provide “affordable housing”. The 5% match will be met by the developer. Atty. Jennings explained the Town’s liability lies in the responsibility to see that the developer spends the funds as required by the Grant; therefore, it would be in the best interest of the Town to require Bonds. Before the NOFA is granted, it will be deconstructed and the duties of each party will be specified. Manager Earp stated that he will request approval of the letting of the RFP at the August 3rd meeting and approval of the award at the September 8th meeting. The Town is under no obligation until the Hope VI Grant is awarded.

Discussion of Federal Dept of Transportation Grant Opportunities: Manager Earp explained that he received a request from Senator Kaye Hagan for a Grant submission on Monday, July 13 with a deadline of Friday, July 17. In light of the deadline, he applied for the Grant; the Council will be asked at the August 3rd meeting to approval the submission. If the Council so wishes, the Grant application can be pulled back. Manager Earp stated that the Grant would allow the Town to put in sidewalks on Hwy 49 from City limits to City limits and on Hwy 70 from the intersection of Hwy 49 to Trollingwood. This would provide the backbone for future sidewalk projects.
Discussion of Water/Sewer Rate Study: Manager Earp stated that Mr. Randy Welch of the NC Rural Water Association would be at the meeting Monday night to present the Rate Study. He stated the study shows that the Town’s rates are too low. 
8:00 p.m. Councilman Joseph made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

___________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor



Tammy W. Speicher, Town Clerk
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